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Universal Periodic Review – Guatemala 
Thank you Madam President,

The UK welcomes the new Guatemalan government’s commitment to human rights.  We welcome the establishment of task forces on issues such as gender violence as a step towards long-term and sustainable efforts to tackle them; and the recognition of the needs of individuals from indigenous communities in proposals to reform Guatemala’s Constitution.

We also support the extension of the mandate of the International Commission Against Impunity in Guatemala for an additional two years. Its presence in Guatemala has been important in the fight to tackle impunity, and has helped to strengthen the Guatemalan security and justice sectors. But despite this, Guatemala is still one of the world’s most violent countries, with levels of impunity that are unacceptably high. 

We are concerned by reports of human rights violations still occurring, including a number of cases of gender based violence and attacks against Human Rights Defenders.  We also regret the tragic loss of life during a demonstration on 4 October in Totonicapán, Guatemala. 

We would like to make the following two recommendations:

· To provide a sustainable solution to tackling impunity by ensuring that the International Commission Against Impunity in Guatemala and the Guatemalan government agree an exit strategy that leaves behind a properly resourced and staffed justice mechanism with sole responsibility for tackling impunity;

· To educate the  national security  forces  to effectively uphold law and order particularly when policing demonstrations and large crowds by reviewing and enhancing security training programmes on crowd control techniques and implementing non-aggressive strategies.

We stand ready to assist the Guatemalan government where possible in the implementation of these recommendations.

Thank you Madam President.
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